Minutes of Bondi Junction Precinct Meeting held at Waverley Library on 19 May 2010 

The meeting was chaired by Peter Lynch with Don Slattery taking the minutes. 
The meeting was opened at 6.40 pm by the Chairman. The minutes of the previous meeting were presented and a general discussion followed concerning Councillors being unable to attend due to their presence at other engagements. 

Apologies 
Mayor Sally Betts, Jennifer Lynch, Tony & Kerry Moses, Libby O’Neill (BJ Town Manager) 

Address by Councillor Kerryn  Sloan 
The Councillor dealt with the subject of approaching the police about matters of concern, the frequency of dog attacks and the placement of the sculpture commissioned by Council. The sculpture commissioned by Council still did not have a home. Shopping trolley dumping was still a major problem.

Presentation by Naomi Jacobs (Waverley Council Cultural Development Officer) and Renee Tourle (Principal Strategic Planner). 
Naomi Jacobs gave a lecture on the method of selecting art to adorn buildings erected within the municipality and pointed out that they were chosen by committee . She hoped to avoid the method of ‘plonk art’ where art is installed as an afterthought. 
Motion: “That the sculpture commissioned by Waverley Council, and paid for by residents, be located in the BJ Mall, as it’s there that most visitors & residents visit”. 
Moved by Enid Hokin & seconded by John Wright. 
Passed unanimously. 

Election of Committee Members 
Present committee, with the exception of Eric Gyors & Gabrielle Haumesser were re-elected unopposed. Elected committee members are:

Andrea Baker

Caroline Seagrove

Tony Moses

Ilana Cohen

Don Slattery

Peter Lynch

Wheelie Bins & trade waste bins 
A discussion took place regarding the perpetual problem of wheelie bins cluttering up footpaths. John Wright spoke regarding the large trade waste bins outside the Chemist shop in Spring Street which have been in place for 6 months. All present agreed that Council should enforce more strictly the regulations regarding the use of bins. 
Motion: “That Waverley Council enforce regulations for resident’s garbage bins removal from the streets & ensure that footpaths are not cluttered with trade waste bins. 
Moved by John Wright & seconded by Andrea Baker. 
Passed unanimously 
Brisbane Street & Gardiner Lane Parking Restrictions 
Various complaints and suggestions which have been raised by Michael Lamont from Brisbane Street. Council have referred some matters to the Council’s Parking Services manager and requested that other matters be raised by way of residents  majority reaction. 
Motion: “That residents of Brisbane Street & surrounding streets are strongly opposed to the changes to existing parking arrangements and request consultation prior to any action being taken”. 
Moved by Linda Clark & seconded by Gayle Walker. 
Passed unanimously 
  
General Business 
Andrea Baker addressed the meeting, opposing the Council plan to install shopping trolley collection bays in the Bondi Junction CBD. 
Motion one: “that the Bondi Junction Precinct Committee protest strongly against Council proposals to establish trolley bays on public streets to accommodate shopping trolleys taken from supermarkets in the Bondi Junction area. The impact of the supermarket on the street sense of the neighbourhood has been destructive and must not be extended or encouraged by the installation of trolley bays. It’s imperative that residents be educated as to the fines which can be imposed & discouraged from taking trolleys from the shopping centre.” 
Moved Andrea Baker & seconded by John Wright
Passed unanimously 

Motion two: “That this meeting strongly request that additional residents be represented on the Council’s Trolley Management Committee”. 
Moved by Andrea Baker & seconded by John Wright. 
Passed unanimously 
1.      Resident Frank Cahill addressed the meeting in connection with the DA for the demolition of the present Day Care Centre at 25  Ebley Street Bondi Junction. Extreme care must be taken as the site was previously used as a petrol service station. Site remediation & removal of contaminated soil must be undertaken with extreme care. Motion: “That this BJP meeting urges Council to proceed with the demolition of the Family Day Care Centre in a manner which has minimal impact on the surrounding residents, in particular in relation to traffic, noise, parking and hours of operation”. 
Moved Frank Cahill and seconded by Gill Morris. 
Passed by majority. 
Motion: “That this meeting recommend that the Family Day Care Centre be demolished & that Clementson Park be extended to Lawson Street. 
Moved Gill Morris & seconded by Frank Cahill. 
Passed by majority. 
  
Meeting concluded at 8:30 PM  Next meeting on August 18, 2010 

